	
	North 

Lincoln Park’s 

Neighborhood Newsletter
 


	July 2007               Volume 18      
	Number 7

	NLPNA DOES NOT MEET IN JULY

	Call for Artists

Evolve Property Management invites local artists to exhibit their work at the Evolve Urban Arts Gallery @ Pierce School Lofts, 1375 Maryland Ave. They accept art work on a solo or group basis and do not request a commission. They handle advertising, and will cater an opening event They require that artists hang the show them-selves and that the works remain up for a minimum of two months; all sales must wait until the end of the show.
For more information, contact Christopher Swanson, 359-RENT x101 or chris@evolveLLC.com, or visit www.evolveDC.com and click on ‘Urban Arts Project’.

Library Programs

NE Branch Library (7th St. & Md. Ave., 698-3299) programs include:
· Billy Mayhew Stories for ages 4 to 12, July 6, 10:30 a.m.
· Candace Wolf Stories for ages 6 to 10, July 16, 1:30 p.m.
· PG Movies, every Friday, 2 p.m.
· Holla Back – Are You Being Played? Games for teens, July 9, 16, 23 and 30, 6:30 p.m.
· What’s The Matter – Science for teens, July 27, 10:30 a.m.
· Teens Get Green – Use recycled materials to create/decorate items. Wednesdays, 1:30 p.m. - 3 p.m.

· Reel Teens, Films for teens, Wednesdays, 4-6 p.m. thru Aug. 29.
Buzz Distribution

Volunteer distributors are needed for the 400 block of 11th St., 1100 and 1300 blocks of C St. Email elizabeth_knits@ yahoo.com, “Buzz” as subject, or call 543-3512.
	4th of July Parade on Capitol Hill

For the fifth year running, Gina Arlotto is organizing a 4th of July Parade here on Capitol Hill! Once again, the Capitol Hill Cluster School PTA has stepped forward to be the main sponsor of this Capitol Hill tradition. They will be joined by PTAs from other Capitol Hill schools, Commandant’s Own Drum and Bugle Corp, Eastern SHS marching band, Capitol Hill Model T’s, Mini-Cooper Club, “Eastern Market through the Ages” Float, Capitol Hill Restoration Society, DCVOTE, and many more.

There will be a new, longer route this year: starting on 8th Street at I Street SE (at the underpass) and heading north on 8th to D St., then left on D St. to 7th St. and north again past Pennsylvania Ave to Eastern Market.

The parade kicks off at 10 a.m. You won’t want to miss it!

Treegators Available

Trees for Capitol Hill has received a grant from ANC 6A for the purchase of treegators for use on street trees within the ANC 6A boundaries (www.anc6a.org/map). Treegators are green plastic bags with a slit near the top. They can be filled quickly with a hose but the water is released slowly. A steady trickle is the best way to water, especially for newly planted trees.

If you have a recently planted street tree near your home and a hose, and are willing to water every week, you may apply for one of the treegators. Contact Mark at 301/ 985-7913 or mgrace@umuc.edu with “Trees” as the subject.
	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA does not meet in July 
· Capitol Hill 4th of July Parade, July 4, 10 a.m., Barracks Row and Eastern Market (see article).
· PSA 103 meeting, second Wed. (July11), 7 p.m., Miner ES, 601 15th St. NE.

· ANC 6A, second Thurs. (July 12), 7 p.m., Miner ES. For more information about ANC 6A, visit www.anc6a.org.

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (Aug. 7), 7 p.m., annual Neighborhood Night Out potluck supper. All are welcome! (See article.)

· The Buzz is available at www. anc6a.org/publications.html. The editorial staff can be reached at elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com or 543-3512. Articles on topics of interest in the NLP area are very welcome. 

Eastern Market is Open for Business
True, the vendors are in temporary quarters, but they’re there and they need your support. Stop by as often as you can to do a little shopping and stay acquainted with your neighbors. It’s worth a trip just to see the art on the plywood securing the windows. Schedules vary but a few vendors are there Tues-Sun and most are there on weekends.
Donations to assist the Eastern Market merchants and to help with the rebuilding efforts can be made at www.CapitolHillCommunity Foundation.org. Up-to-date information is available at www.EasternMarketDC.com.


	August NLPNA Meeting

The first Tuesday in August (7th) is National Neighborhood Night Out. Families and community groups across the country are encouraged to plan outdoor activities. NLPNA will again mark the occasion with a potluck supper in Lincoln Park. The Finance Committee will present a proposed budget for discussion and approval, and elections of NLPNA officers will be held. If you would like to help plan the budget, please contact Gloria Junge, Chair of the Finance Committee. She will have a planning meeting in July and can be reached at 546-4143.
MPD Summer of Safety
Summer of Safety is a new program that gives the District’s kids some-thing fun to do all summer long. MPD has teamed up with many community organizations, clergy members, other District agencies, and neighborhood partners to offer a variety of activities for kids from kindergarten through high school until August 25. 

The list of events is available on line at www.mpdc.dc.gov/sos and the I’m Bored Hotline, 460-6733. Call or log on each day to learn more about the day’s free or low-cost supervised activities… things like the Skate Mobile, ice cream socials, free concerts, block parties, camps, story hours, movie nights.
Now there’s no excuse not to have a great, safe summer. If you don’t have anything to do, call 202-IMBORED.
Great Streets - PA Ave SE

The District’s Office of Planning is creating a Corridor Land Develop-ment Plan that will make significant changes to Pennsylvania Ave, east of 2nd St./Independence Ave. Details are available at http:// pennavese.com/project_o.htm.
THE BUZZ EDITORIAL TEAM
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	DDOT Bicycle Rental System – Coming Soon
DDOT is working with bus shelter partners, Clear Channel Adshel, to launch an automated bicycle rental system in DC. Similar to car sharing, the system would allow members to swipe a card and release a bike from a kiosk. Clear Channel is operating similar systems in Europe. This is a new project and the first of its kind in North America. They hope to have the first few kiosks installed by the end of the summer, with all ten in place by next summer
Recommendations on locations for rental kiosks are being solicited. The contract allows for 120 bikes at ten kiosks. The kiosks should be located near each other, so the system is limited to the greater downtown area. Locations with lots or jobs, housing, retail, major attractions, and nearby bike facilities are preferred. Each kiosk will require a space roughly 30 feet by 6 feet. 
DDOT wants to include as much public input as possible. A survey is available at http://www.survey monkey.com/s.aspx?sm=SAwzu8qiaLbw59UQJA7M2A_3d_3d.

For more information, visit www.ddot.dc.gov/bikeprogram, www.ddot.dc.gov/pedprogram, or www.ddot.dc.gov/tdm.
Free Guide to Contacting Officials
DC Action for Children recently updated its “Guide to Accessing Elected and Appointed Officials” and it is available on-line (go to www.dckids.org and look under THE LATEST) and by mail. If you would like a hard copy, call 234-9404 or e-mail dcaction@dckids. org with your name and address.

This is a great tool – it has contact information for elected officials and executive branch agencies all in one place.

	New Permit Center Opens
The District’s Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs (DCRA) opened a new permit center at 941 N. Capitol St. on June 18. It has been completely revamped to allow customers to move from station to station as they meet  with plan review coordinators and zoning, structural, electrical, and mechanical engineers. Also on-site and included – for the first time in one place – are other agency staff critical to the permitting process, including the Department of Transportation, Department of the Environment, the Water and Sewer Authority, and the Historic Preservation and Review Board.

Permit Center hours are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:15 p.m. Thurs-day hours are 9:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. 

DCRA hopes that the design of the new center, along with improved business processes and customer service standards, will enable them to provide “world class customer service.”
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Kingsman Basketball League

The Kingsman Basketball League began its summer season June 1 on Kingsman Court (1300 block of D St.) with a hotly contested game between the Kingsman Flyers and the Exodus Disciples. The Flyers outscored the Disciples, but both teams are to be commended for their excellent play and good sportsmanship. Games will be played on Saturday afternoons through August. SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1










































































































